
Bethlehem Walk Lock-in 
 
 
 
 

What is it?:The Bethlehem Walk Lock-in is an event in which scouts go to the Mountain View 
United Methodist Church during the time they are having their Bethlehem Walk (An event 
the church has where they create a replica of the city of Bethlehem for visitors to 
experience) to stay up all night, play games and get service hours for keeping watch of the 
city. 

 
 
When?: December 7th to the 8th. Arrive at 9:30pm and be picked up by parents at 7:00am.  
 
Where?: Mountain View United Methodist Church. (Where we have our meetings) Scouts will 
stay in the Fellowship Hall. 
 
Who?: All scouts are welcome to attend. Adults are also encouraged to come as we need 
chaperones. (Note: Adults may schedule shifts with each other so they do not have to spend 
the whole night at the lock-in)   
 
Why?: You should come because you can get service hours by keeping watch of the city 
together in shifts and because it is very fun.  
 
Required Things: $6 each for pizza and drinks that will be provided as well as a permission 
form. 
 
What to Bring?:  
-Video game consoles, computers, TVs, devices, board games, and playing cards etc. to 
entertain during the night. (Be sure to bring extension cords)  
-Snack items to share and more snacks for themselves if you wish.  
-Sleeping bag and pillow if you get tired.  
-Warm clothes and flashlights for when patrolling the city. 
 

Safety note: Because the participants are not likely to sleep any significant amount during 
this event, it is troop policy that Scouts (those under 18) may not drive home from this event. 
Please arrange to have your Scout picked up on Sunday morning even though he may be a 

  



licensed driver. As usual, participants and leaders under age 21 may not drive unrelated 
individuals to/from a Scouting event. 


